
Dear Parents,

NAPLAN

NAPLAN is well under way! Our Year 3 and Year 5 students have completed two tests with two to

go. Conventions of Language on the 14th March and Numeracy on the 17th March. Catch up tests

will be held next week.

Swimming Lessons

Swimming lessons are nearly drawing to a close. It has been a busy and productive two weeks.

Thank you to all that have supported this initiative. It is an important life skill.

Friendly Reminder with school times / attendance

Just a friendly reminder that if you are needing to pick your child up early from school you will

need to present at the office to get an ‘Early Release’ pass before going to your child’s classroom.

The ‘Early Release’ pass needs to be handed to your child’s teacher. If your child is late to school,

after 8:55am, they will need to come through the office and get a ‘Late Pass’ to give to their

classroom teacher. Thank you for your understanding and cooperation.

Please remember to look after each other and Treat Others The Way You Would Like to Be

Treated!

Take Care,

Mrs Grumley

MARCH

Tuesday 11th - Friday 14th

- Swimming Lessons for 1LC, 1EP, 1JC, 2MN, 2PP, 4KT, 4CJ, 4RM, 6AP, 6GN & 6NR



Tuesday 12th - Friday 14th

- NAPLAN

Thursday 27th

- GSPS Fete

Friday 28th

- Harmony Day

- Last school assembly 2:30pm

Monday 31st

- Parent/Student/Teacher Interviews 3:30pm-4:30pm

APRIL

Tuesday 1st

- Parent/Student/Teacher Interviews 3:30pm-4:30pm

Thursday 3rd

- Last day of Term 1, school finishes at 3:15pm

Friday 4th

-Parent/Student/Teacher Interviews - NO FORMAL SCHOOL











GSPS Book Swap

The Book Swap trolley was an initiative that was introduced two years ago.

The idea behind the Book Swap was to encourage a love of reading by reading a pre-loved book

that didn’t cost any money.

The idea is that students choose a book to take home and read and when they are finished with it

they return it to the trolley for a new book.

The Book Swap Trolley is located on the veranda outside the library Monday, Wednesday and

Friday.

We are always looking for donations of books.

Choosing a book from the Book Swap Trolley is purely optional.



GSPS School Tours for 2026 Foundation Students

We are currently taking bookings for NEW FAMILIES only for Foundation Students that are

commencing in 2026.

To book a school tour, please call the office on 58 211 944.



Compass Calendar

Please be advised that all 2025 important dates and events have

been added to the COMPASS Calendar.

If any changes occur or new dates are added, you will be advised by

COMPASS. Other ways of keeping you up to date are also shared in

our GSPS Gazette and our Facebook page.

Please see an example below.

Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund (CSEF)

Submitting an application

The Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund (CSEF) system is open for schools to enter applications

from 29 January 2024. Parents/carers wishing to apply for CSEF payments for 2024 must submit

their application form to the relevant school before 28 June 2024.



However, a parent/carer will only be required to submit an application form to the school in the

following circumstances:

the parent/carer is applying for the CSEF payment for the first time – i.e. an application form

was not lodged with the school in the previous year, or

circumstances have changed – for example, there has been a change in the care arrangement

of the student, a change of name or CRN, or a new sibling has started at the school and the

parent/carer wishes to apply for the CSEF payment for the new sibling also.

Where a parent/carer is not required to submit a new application, schools can rollover/copy the

previous year’s application on the CSEF system to the current school year.

Application forms

Schools are able to accept and process applications up until 28 June.

Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund application form 2025 (DOCX)

Applications are also available at our school office.

If there's shared custody

The CSEF system only allows one application per student. Where there are parents/carers in

shared custody situations (who both hold a concession card) the parent/carer who submits the

eligible card first will be the parent/carer who is to receive the payment.

https://content.sdp.education.vic.gov.au/media/csef-application-form-2879
https://content.sdp.education.vic.gov.au/media/csef-application-form-2879
https://content.sdp.education.vic.gov.au/media/csef-application-form-2879










Guthrie St 2nd Hand Uniform Shop

If you would like any pre-loved Guthrie St uniforms please ring Ronika on 0458 281 833.



Guthrie St IRON ON TRANSFERS

Iron on transfers are now available from the School Office.

Red for Polo Shirts and Blue for windcheaters - $2.50 each

Guthrie Street Primary School

Please contact the office if you have any queries. You can also

follow us on Facebook and Instagram @guthriestreetps

Email: guthrie.street.ps.shepparton@education.vic.gov.au

Website: http://www.guthriestps.vic.edu.au

Location: 33-69 Guthrie Street, Shepparton VIC, Australia

Phone: (03) 58211944

Facebook: facebook.com/guthriestreetps

Twitter: @guthriestps
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